Town of Stockbridge Monthly Town Board Minutes 7:00 p.m. Wednesday, July 10, 2013 Stockbridge Community Hall

Chairman Ken Schaefer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Supervisor Jeff Yelton, Supervisor Connie Loewe, Treasurer Ralph Schmid, Clerk Janene Van Hoorn, Town Road Supervisor Jerry Ortlieb and 5 town residents/property owners.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The clerk verified that open meeting notices were given.

Jeff Yelton made a motion to approve the agenda. Seconded by Connie Loewe. Motion Carried.

Public Comment: Tom Stilp questioned the placement of a new building on County E. Calumet County has jurisdiction on county road setbacks. The town will have the building inspector check into the situation. Len Joas asked if the town had considered developing an ordinance about driving ATV's on town roads. The town board has already checked into this and will not pursue it.

Connie Loewe made a motion to approve the June meeting minutes as printed. Seconded by Jeff Yelton. Motion Carried.

Ralph Schmid presented the Treasurer's Report. Jeff Yelton made a motion to accept the Treasurer's report. Seconded by Connie Loewe. Motion Carried.

Connie Loewe made a motion to approve and pay the bills as presented to the board, but to hold the payment of \$2885.66 to L & S Truck until truck issues are resolved. Seconded by Jeff Yelton. M.C.

Town roads, equipment and buildings discussion. The newer plow truck has maintenance issues. The truck has electrical problems and has been trailered to L & S Truck. The new Chevrolet pickup truck will be here in approximately 6 weeks. The board will sell the old truck for salvage value. Graphics for the truck signage were presented to the board. Some driveways in the town have concrete up to the road which goes against the current ordinance. Schaefer asked that the board consider an amendment to the current ordinance.

Town Shed Inspections—No correspondence has been received regarding the structural building inspection. The septic tank has been pumped and the floor drains have been cleaned. Everything will be ready for septic upgrades by the week of July 20<sup>th</sup>. The contractor is waiting for permits. The open records request for a copy of the complaints filed with the State of Wisconsin has been fulfilled and the complaint was submitted by James Mayer.

Upgrades by Quinney Fishing Club to Twilight Beach landing area—No new information was presented.

Ecker project off Lakeshore Drive/County Road EE—the project is moving forward as expected.

Updating of Obsolete Ordinances—The Clerk obtained sample ordinances for liquor licenses and plan commissions. The current town ordinances for liquor licenses and a plan commission were identified as obsolete at the May work meeting. Jeff Yelton made a motion to table the review of ordinances. Seconded by Connie Loewe. Motion Carried

Review of Alcohol Beverage License application—Jeff Yelton made a motion to approve a Temporary Class B Retailer's License to Quinney Fishing Club. Seconded by Connie Loewe. M.C.

The board voiced no objection to the Certified Survey Map on behalf of David Lisowe.

The Joint Town/Village Quarterly Meeting is July 16, 2013 at 6:30 p.m.

Correspondence/communications was reviewed.

Being no further business Connie Loewe made a motion to adjourn. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Jeff Yelton. Meeting adjourned 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Janene Van Hoorn Stockbridge Town Clerk